





Lord Avenue, Clayhall, Ilford, Essex IG5 ODB Tel: 0208 550 5253 Email: admin.parkhill-jun@redbridge.gov.uk Head teacher: Mrs Denise Hughes-Mulhall B.Ed (Hons); MA.Ed; NPQH www.parkhilljunior.com

25th June 2020

Dear Parents, Carers and Learners

I hope everyone is safe and well. It has been wonderful welcoming many of the children back to school in recent weeks and to seeing many of you, the parents and carers again. So much has happened, since the beginning of the lockdown and readjustments to our lives, on a frequent basis, have been necessary.

We hope that as we enter into the fullness of summer, that we can plan ahead, with increasing certainty. Online learning has been essential during the last few months and our website analysis indicates that every class has used the learning resources, daily.

Holidays have felt different because of the lockdown. It is for this reason that we continued uploading online learning resources, every week during the Easter and half term holidays. We will continue with this approach, during the summer holidays, for four weeks. Children's work can still be uploaded to Google Classroom and will be checked periodically, by the current class teacher. Google Meet will not be in use during this time.

We are not required to provide work during the summer holidays and it is testament to the teachers' dedication that we have put this in place. The summer learning resources will be uploaded on, Monday 27th July 2020 at 8:30 am. Four weeks of online learning, will be posted on this date, as opposed to being posted weekly.

While remaining optional, we highly recommend that our learners engage in the activities, in preparation for the September 2020 return.

The last day of the summer term will be 15th July. School will be closed to all children on 16th and 17th July. This is to facilitate necessary staff training and planning.

Enjoy Learning

Mrs D. Hughes-Mulhall

Mrs J. Augher-Mulhal

Headteacher

















